

THE INSTITUTE OF RADIO ENGINEERS

July 9, 1962

Please address reply to:
Automation Development Corporation
11824 West Jefferson Boulevard
Culver City, California

Mr. P. E. Haggerty, President The Institute of Radio Engineers 1 East 79th Street New York 21, New York

Dear Pat,

Thank you very much for your letter of 4 June 1962 confirming my appointment to the 14-Man Joint Committee. I'll do my best to be worthy of the appointment. It will present an interesting and exciting challenge.

Per your request during our telephone conversation of 22 June 1962, I have held several meetings with Bradley Cozzens of the AIEE, and we have drafted some preliminary recommendations regarding regional boundaries and districts for the IEEE. Please see the attached report.

I'll be looking forward to seeing you at the July meeting in New York.

Sincerely yours,

Walter E. Peterson